
                                                                                                                        
 

Patient Participation Group25/04/19  4 –  6pm 
 

Minutes 
 

Present:KS,AH,LB,ST,MT,AHamp   
Apologies: TG, MW,CY,MC 

Resignation:  
In attendance: 

 

1. Introductions and welcome All 

2. Minutes of last meeting                     Liz is still looking at recall letters 

3. Surgery update 

 

• £1000 has been received’ through Trevor’ from Bilton in Ainsty and Bickerton Parish council to 
replicate the children’s play area in the upstairs waiting room. A letter of thanks from the PPG 
and a photograph to be forwarded. Anita will order the equipment. 

• Suggested that other Parish councils in areas that use Crossley St surgery might be willing to 
offer support when needed. 

• The CQC have now telephoned the surgery on 10th July and this lasted for two and a half hours. 
The surgery passed the inspection and it will probably be followed up with a visit within the next 
18 months. 

• Dr Salisbury will attend the May meeting and talk about commissioning. 

• From the 1st April the Primary Care Networks will commence. All practices have to belong to one 
that covers 30-50 thousand patients.We already fit into a network and work with MSK, podiatry 
etc. The skills in each practice will be used to provide for all patients in the primary network 
area.There is money coming to provide more pharmacists but there are not going to be enough 
training in the next 5 years to provide enough for every surgery. They also need to be 
independent prescribers or else Drs time will not be saved. 



• Margaret mentioned that there is a drug tariff each month. Please ask her for details. 

• Please see www.longtermplan.nhs.uk 

• From 1st July the practice has to offer extended hours over and above what is already in place. 
This equates to 30mins per 1000 patients which means 6 hours extra for Crossley St. The 
surgery are obliged ti engage with patient group and would like suggestions as to how patients 
would like to see this being offered. Suggestions are  

 

One Dr coming in early morning and making telephone calls 

It could be a nurse coming in early 

Maybe an hour a week for phone calls, two for appointments, 3 for a nurse. 

Could be in the evening. 

Any other suggestions welcome. Please can members ask people they know for any opinions. 

• Docabode is being rolled out across Leeds. The 111 service use this. If a patient needs a Dr 
to see them the 111 service sends  a clinician. They do not get paid until after they have 
seen the patient. It is something that is approved by the DOH For further information see  

                                       www.docabode.com 

4. PPG Boards New board now in place and advertising the Neighbours campaign. 

5. Childrens corner Mon acquired to provide the upstairs waiting room children’s corner. Anita to order the equipment 

6.  Newsletter  
Spring newsletter now available. 

Suggestions for the next newsletter please. One suggestion is to mention holiday vaccination checks. 

AOB 
PPG Network Support Group meeting on Monday 25th March in Wetherby Town Hall 

Members will inform the CCG that surgeries are not getting information. 

Next Meeting  
May 30th 2019  4pm – 6pm in the upstairs room Crossley st surgery 

Dr Salisbury attending. 

 


